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to our 2024 Ryan Lee Rice Award Winners 

 

Congratulations Mrs. Wagar! 

34 years! Where has the time gone?  I began teaching at ÉLJHS  
in 1991. I taught there for six years, moving to ÉLUES when Mrs. 
Dykslag suggested I “cross the field” and join their staff. That 
was one of the best decisions I had ever made. I have worked 
with so many inspiring, amazing teachers/staff members that 
have made me a better teacher, many of whom have become 
lifelong friends. However, we all know that we teach because of 
the students. I have such great memories of my students that I 
cherish and will take with me forever.  In retirement, I hope to 
do more of what I love: traveling, reading, spending time with 
family and yes, I will be subbing! I am looking forward to this 
time with excitement.  Have a great, relaxing summer!                   
You deserve it.                                       Take care, Mrs. Wagar 
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Message from the Administration: 
 

As we reach the end of another incredible school year, we want to take a moment to reflect on 
the many accomplishments and memories we’ve made together. This year has been filled with 
growth, learning, exposure to many experiences, and a strong sense of community. 

First and foremost, we want to express our most sincere and heartfelt gratitude to our 
dedicated teachers and staff. Their professionalism and commitment to nurturing and 
educating our students is truly inspiring. They have worked tirelessly to create a supportive and 
enriching environment for every child. We truly believe that we have the most incredible staff 
anywhere, in any school, and it is an honor and privilege to be associated with them. 

To our amazing students, we are incredibly proud of each and every one of you. You have 
demonstrated resilience, curiosity, and a passion for learning. Whether you were mastering 
new math concepts, exploring scientific wonders, diving into the world of literature, or 
expressing your creativity through art and music, you have all shown tremendous growth. Your 
hard work and determination have paid off, and you should be very proud of your 
achievements. 

A special thank you to our parents and guardians. Your partnership and support are vital to our 
school community. Your involvement, whether through helping with homework, volunteering, 
or simply being there for your child, has made a significant difference in their educational 
journey. We appreciate your trust and collaboration as we work together to provide the best 
possible experience for our students and look forward to this partnership growing as we move 
into the 2024/2025 school year. 

As we look forward to the summer break, we encourage everyone to take this time to relax, 
recharge, and enjoy special moments with family and friends. Summer is a great time for 
students to explore their interests, read for pleasure, make lifelong memories, and engage in 
activities that inspire creativity and curiosity. 

We are already excited about the 2024/2025 school year and the new opportunities it will 
bring. We will continue to strive for excellence and provide a nurturing and stimulating 
environment for all our students. Your continued support and involvement will be absolutely 
essential as we move forward together. 

Thank you once again for a fantastic school year. Have a safe, happy, and restful summer! 

 
Mr. Fullarton & Mrs. Ouellette 
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The Ryan Lee Rice Memorial Citizenship Award was established in 1986 by Harvey and 
Margaret Rice in memory of their son Ryan, who passed away in September 1985. Ryan was a 
grade 6 student who held the distinction of being the first recipient of the Nelson School’s 
(now École Lacombe Upper Elementary School) Super Kid Award. This award later became 
known as the Perfect Panda Award. 

Each year, a Ryan Lee Rice Memorial Citizenship Award is presented to one individual in each 
classroom who has consistently demonstrated the following characteristics: 

• Exhibits positive interpersonal relationships with peers and adults. 

• Demonstrates a high level of responsibility, dependability and cooperation. 

• Shows genuine consideration for the feelings and property of others. 

• Acts as a positive role model in terms of leadership and participation in both school and 
classroom activities. 

Each recipient's name is engraved on a centrally-located plaque. Recipients also receive a 
personalized certificate and a medallion, which is sponsored by the École Lacombe Upper 
Elementary School Council. 

Congratulations to the recipients of the 2023—2024 Ryan Lee Rice Memorial Citizenship 
Award: 

 

Kaia Preugschas  London Adcock  Eric Kim   Crimsyn Morrison 

Ellie Darnell  Rosa Varekamp  Saanvi Kotian  Molly Russell 

Haley Newman  Paisley Ibbotson   Tristan Preugschas Anthony Schuetz 

Jordyn Carter  Sawyer Tee  Eva Lachner     

  

Ryan Lee Rice Memorial Citizenship Award 

Congratulations to the following Ryan Lee Rice Memorial Citizenship 
Award Runners-up: 

Mia Wang, Charlee Pyra, Eliza Corkum, Peyton Johnson, Gavin Wierenga, 
Anna-Marie Watts, Carson Resch, Natalee Clark,  Rachael Wimmer, Elliot 
Parsons, Elena Luymes, Ben Berry, Brielle Wiancko, Bennett Winslow, 
Wakely Holzli, Dashka Morvaniuk, Brooklyn Sargent, Lynet Laquieze, 
Preslee Wiart, Lotus Harley, Emery Langmo, Cody Courser, Briana Murillo, 
Cayden Best, Mia Braid, Savannah Culp, Deklan Adcock, Emma Parsons, 
Gavin Barnwell, Aven Brown, Phoenix Jones, Julie Kennedy, Kayne 
Pobuda, Victoria Loeppky, Pernilla Cowl, Isaak Coma, William Matthie, 
Anna Hebert, Annaliese Bruns, Joel Tancock, Kailyx Kelm, Jordana 
Cochrane, Ellie Myers, Dalilah Shipton, Jake Meagher and Adrian Ferguson 
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Quality Citizenship Recognition — June 2024 

École Lacombe Upper Elementary School recognizes the value, 
necessity and significance of positive, contributing citizens within our 
school community and society. It is our goal as a school, in conjunction 
with the home, to develop and enhance citizenship qualities and 
characteristics within individuals. This will provide an opportunity for 
every student in École Lacombe Upper Elementary School to work 
towards realizing his/her own personal aspirations while making a 
positive contribution to society as a whole. Students who demonstrate behaviors as 
delineated in the following criteria shall be eligible for the Quality Citizenship Recognition 
Award. 

 

• Demonstrates positive interpersonal relationships with peers and adults. 

• Demonstrates a consistent high level of responsibility, dependability and cooperation. 

• Demonstrates a high level of consideration for the personal feelings and property of 
others. 

• Demonstrates a positive role model in terms of leadership and participation in both 
school and classroom activities. 

 

This month, the following students were recognized as outstanding citizens and have been 
treated to a certificate for and individual pizza and pop from Boston Pizza: 

 Alex    Carson    Lily     Brielle  

  Nevaeh  Gavin    Lachlan   Samuel 

  Hannah  Gunnar   Clark    Keira 

  Olivea  Annaliese   Jake 

      

Congratulations to these outstanding citizens and also to our Staff of the Month: 
Mrs. Carson, M. Durocher, Mr. Fullarton 

We would like to extend our appreciation to 
Marty Curtis of Subway for sponsoring our 
Student of the Month Program this year!  Once 
a month each teacher will choose two or three 

Students of the Month and these students will meet with Mr. Fullarton or Mrs. 
Ouellette and will receive a coupon compliments of Subway! 
Huge thank you to Boston Pizza for continuing to sponsor our 
monthly Quality Citizen lunches.    Each Quality Citizen gets 
to enjoy a pizza party at the school!!       

Wow, what great supporters of our school!  
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Subway Students of the Month – June 2024 

 Commencing the fourth week of September and ending 
the last week of June, each homeroom teacher will 
select three or four students once a month for this 
student recognition program. 

 Students for this program will demonstrate academic excellence and/or 
excellent academic effort. 

 Students who are chosen for this program will be called to the office by the 
administration and bring with them the work for which they have been 
selected.  The student will share/discuss the work with the administration. 

 A copy of the student’s work and the student’s picture will be displayed on 
the Student of the Month boards outside the general office for the following 
month.  The student’s name will also be announced. 

 Students will receive a certificate highlighting their accomplishment and they 
will receive a gift coupon from the Student of the Month Sponsor, Subway. 

 The administration will make a Happy Call to each student’s parents/
guardian congratulating the student  on his/her accomplishment (s). 

Leyara 

 

Mianne 

 

Natalee 

 

Alyssa 

 

Anwen 

 

Nathaniel 

Michael 

 

Hunter 

 

Beilea 

 

Aiden 

 

Daniel 

 

Reiss 

Braxten 

 

Daniel 

 

Kaleb 

 

Camila 

 

Joel 
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TRACK AND FIELD 
The ÉLUES 27th Annual Track & Field Day was held on June 13th.  The weather was perfect for 
our athletes and helpers.  Many ribbons were awarded and lots of fun was had by all! Special 
appreciation is extended to the parent volunteers and to our School Council for their support of 
this fun filled year-end activity. Congratulations to all the athletes who challenged themselves 
to get their “Personal Bests”. Well done! 
 
Aggregate Winners 
Aggregate winners are determined by looking at the top placings in our track and field events. 
Winners are determined by awarding points based on placing and comparing results against the 
other students in the grade. Congratulations to our winners! 
 
Grade 4 Boys 
Gold - Nash Carter 
Silver - Gavin Forman 
Bronze - Silas Neumann 
 
Grade 4 Girls 
Gold - Kaia Preugschas 
Silver - Crimsyn Morrison 
Bronze - Peyton Johnson 
 
Grade 5 Boys 
Gold - Miles Bruns 
Silver - Joel Hallman 
Bronze - Carter Welch 
 
Grade 5 Girls 
Gold - Emery Langmo 
Silver - Madison Meister-
Thompson 
Bronze - Aubrey Taylor, 
Jayda Nicholas 
 
Grade 6 Boys 
Gold - Drennan Blair 
Silver - Chase Cronk 
Bronze - Carston Pimm, 
Gabe Harden 
 
Grade 6 Girls 
Gold - Hannah Faustin-
Atisme 
Silver - Mya Pugh 
Bronze - Emersyn 
Steeves 

Grade 6 Leadership Team 

Thank you so much to all of our grade six students 

for refereeing our “Jug and Jog” intramurals and all 

other intramurals during the school year. Classes 

had a great time competing against each other.  

We’d also like to thank our grade 5 students for 

running the activities for École JS McCormick’s 

“Fun in the Sun”. Great leadership and enthusiasm 

was shown by all putting on a super fun afternoon 

for the students.  

OUTDOOR SCHOOL 

A HUGE thank you to everyone involved in making 
the Grade Six Outdoor School program such a 

success! What a great TEAM we are - students, 
parents and teachers working together.                                                                                       

Records 
Many of ÉLUES records date back to the early 2000’s 
and even a few into the late 1990’s –they are tough to 
break, but that doesn’t stop ÉLUES students from 
trying! We had two students break the same record 
this year. Congratulations! 

Joey Roberts 
Grade 6 Girl’s Discus 19.02 meters 

 
Ruby Jones 

Grade 6 Girl’s Discus  

19.54 meters 
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CONGRATULATIONS!! 

Our school raised $3391.65 
for Big Brothers and Big 

Sisters!!  This is absolutely 
incredible!! 

1st Place -  Gunnar Norvila $685.00  
2nd Place - Ella Gallagher 259  
3rd Place -  Roan Terrillon $220 

 

It was a great year for the Marathon Club 
with some wonderful enthusiastic kids.  We 

had 36 kids sign up initially and all were 
great kids.  They cheered for each other and 
were supportive the whole time.  In the end, 
we had 18 students accomplish the goal of 
running 21.1 km or a half marathon!  We 

even had 2 athletes make the full marathon 
distance of 42.2 km.     

  
I want to thank my coaches that helped the 
club with me as it would be a tough job for 
just one person!  Thanks to Mrs. Matthie, 

Mme. Forman, Mrs. Freitag and Mrs. 
Ouellette for all of your help this year!   

  
I also want to thank Lacombe Auto Service 

Centre, Vantage Trailers and our school 
council for being our major sponsors 

allowing us to reward our runners with 
finisher shirts.  Again, without their support 
we wouldn't be able to make the Marathon 

Club as special as it is. 
 

I can't wait for next year!  
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Administrative Assistant—Mrs. Broderson 
 
Educational Assistants 
Mrs. Brousseau 
Miss Cade 
Mrs. Cade 
Mrs. Carson 
Mrs. Cross 
Miss. Deetjen 
Mrs. Ehr 
Mrs. Kabatoff 
Mrs. Wymann-Richter 
 
Librarian—Mrs. Kabatoff 
 
School Social Worker—Mrs. Wojtaczja 
 
School Resource Officer—Constable Grovet 

École Lacombe Upper Elementary will 
include the following homeroom            
classes/grades for 2024-2025 school 
year: 

1 Grade 4 French Immersion 
1 Grade 4/5 French Immersion 
1 Grade 5 French Immersion 
1 Grade 6 French Immersion 
4  Grade 4 English  
3 Grade 5 English  
4 Grade 6 English 
 
Principal—Mr. Fullarton 
Assistant Principal—Mrs. Ouellette 
 
French Immersion Homerooms  
Grade 4 Mme Forman 
Grade 4/5 Mme Miller 
Grade 5 Mme Ince   
Grade 6 M. Durocher 
 
Grade 4 English Homerooms 
Mrs. Matthie 
Mrs. Nelson     
Mrs. Parsons/Mr. Epp  
Miss Rimmer 
 
Grade 5 English Classes   
Mrs. Freitag 
Mrs. Norris 
Mrs. Vaillancourt-Campeau 
 
Grade 6 English Classes   
Mrs. Mackay-Hawkins 
Mrs. McLeod 
Mr. Rankin 
Mr. Richter 
 
Music - Mr. Epp 
 
Inclusion Coach - Mrs. Armitage  
 
Phys Ed— Mr. Miller and Mr. Richter 
  

Staffing for 2024-25 School Year 

                                  
What wisdom can you 
find that is greater 

than kindness? 
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ÉLUE Staffing Changes… 

Farewell and Best Wishes 
to: 
• Mrs. Wagar as she is 

retiring at the end of 
this school year. 

Welcome to: 
• Mrs. McLeod as she will 

be teaching grade 6 at 
our school next  year!  

• Mrs. Cade will be joining 
our staff as an EA next 
year. 

 
 

August Office Hours 

École Lacombe Upper Elementary office will be open on 
Wednesday August 28, 2024.  Class placements will be 

available in Parent Portal on                
Friday, August 30, 2024 

2024-2025 Class placements will 
be available in Parent Portal on 

Friday, August 30th 

We will have a staggered start. 
Students whose last names end 

A—L will be at school on 
September 3rd. Students M—Z 
will be at school September 4th. 

All students will attend 
September 5th.  
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Below are directions for parents to access their 
child’s report card in the Parent Portal 
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School Start Online Supply Kits are Now Available for Parents to Purchase 
 

Families, you can now purchase  school supply kits directly from School Start 
(our official online school supply kit company for your convenience). You may 
also utilize the same list to purchase your supplies locally. Remember, with 
School Start's online ordering option you can purchase parts of the additional 
section if your child already has supplies that are in good order from a previous 
year - please save money and the environment.  
 
If you order early, you will be entered in one or more contests!  
To order, families can go directly to: https://schoolstart.ca/, and click on the 
following: 

- Parents Shop Here 
- Purchase School Supply Kits 
- Select Province, then City, then School 
- Click "Here to Purchase" 
- Lastly, click on your child's grade and proceed from there 
If you need any assistance, please contact School Start at 1-800-580-1868 or via 
email at info@schoolstart.ca. 
 
We are excited to be able to offer this convenient option to you this year. 
 

https://schoolstart.ca/
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SUPPLY LISTS BY GRADE CAN BE FOUND ON OUR WEB PAGE click here 

https://elue.wolfcreek.ab.ca/registration
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• Enjoy reading together 

• Go to the Public Library and enjoy the great reading programs 
they have lined up this summer. 

• Listen well to know actors reading books online at Storyline 
online. 

• Log into scholastic.com/summer it’s a great resource for summer 
reading tips and activities. 

• Remember children who don’t read over the summer can lose 
months of their learning by the time they return to school in the 
fall. 

• Children who read over the summer and read a minimum of six 
books score higher in reading and math when they return to 
school. 

Read, Read, Read, Read this summer, your brain will love you for it. 

Have a wonderful book filled summer! 
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SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER!! 

The staff of École Lacombe Upper 
Elementary wish you all a very safe 

and enjoyable summer holiday! 


